Boulder Preparatory Charter High School

Board of Trustees Meeting 10/22/14
Quarterly Administration Report summarizing Block 2, 2014/2015
The Faculty:
· Our new counselor started full-time this block and has been a great addition to the team.
· Adjuncts for the block were Connor Carmichael, teaching poetry and philosophy; Alex Wyman, teaching engineering and algebra 2; Sandy Chervenak, teaching yoga and helping with the autobiography class; Kerrin Duffy, teaching modern lit and writing composition; Derek Sweeny, teaching bioethics; Bill Fairchild, teaching persuasive writing; and Rick Bernstein, teaching an acting class based on the four agreements. 

· We have had a social work intern helping with a digital storytelling class and supporting with SPED students. 

· Two math volunteers have been coming in weekly to help students with more direct instruction.

· Ezra Huscher took a one block leave of absence while he studied for the GRE and completed his graduate school application.

· We had a mutually agreeable separation with our interventionists, Steve Headley.

· We hired a full-time language arts instructor who will start in Block 3. 

· Staff have been engaged in professional development around behavioral interventions and ways to improve the overall school culture. 
The Students:
· Enrollment stayed consistent at around 95 students. We enrolled 8 new students this block, but lost about the same for various reasons.  
· 24 students took the ACT in October or December and many showed score improvements as a result of completing the ACT Prep course. 
· 14 students passed all their classes earning a field trip to Eldora for ski/snowboarding.

· 5 students completed the College Literature class earning 3 credits through CU-Denver.

· We have been utilizing written Behavior/Academic contracts with students to help hold students more accountable and avoid any misunderstandings/miscommunications. 

The Program

· We have received great reviews of the food prepared by the Service Learning students.
· The Colorado Department of Education came to audit our afterschool program. They were impressed with our program and identified Boulder Prep as a model site.

· As part of the afterschool program, we offered CPR and First Aid trainings to staff, students, and parents.

· We have been collaborating with district specialist on strategies to improve student behavior. They conducted a data sweep by observing all staff members to identify strengths and opportunities for improvement in our program.
· 11 students participated in a 3D Printing intensive during the winter break.
· 9 Alumni facilitated a “Festivus” (airing of grievances) as part of the life skills program as a way to move forward with building a strong school culture. 

· Boulder Prep students advocated for an opportunity to protest against racial profiling and unjust violence in the nation. Students and staff organized a march along Pearl Street.

The Facility

· We are still awaiting our operations inspection by the health department. Students are aware that the inspection could happen at any time.
· The solar installation is complete and we are actively generating our own energy. We have been receiving our rebate checks from Xcel for the energy produced, and the students are able to monitor our energy use and production real-time through the e-guage website. 

· We terminated our agreement with our cleaning company and hired an individual to do the daily cleaning. 

· The transmission on one of our vans went out and cost $1800 to repair. 

· Our neighbor, Precision Plumbing, once again, offered to let us use their conference room for the yoga class. 
· Boulder County voters approved the district’s bond initiative. We will be negotiating with the district in the coming months on a fair appropriation for Boulder Prep. 

Development
· We received our grant funds for the solar project from the city and county totaling $44K
· Three of our projects received funding through Impact on Education Mini-Grant program. $1800 for a culinary arts project, $1800 for a robotics class and $900 for an Environmental Sustainability projects.
· We received a grant for $2200 from Community Food Share to purchase some additional equipment for the kitchen.

· We were able to coordinate with CDE on how to use the funds from our Counselor Corp Grant. Some of the new items we agreed on are catered breakfasts once per week, an alumni mentoring program, and an attendance incentive program.
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